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Board of Health Weekly COVID-19 Emergency Teleconference Meeting

April 2, 2020
Attending via phone conference: Board Members Chairman Clay Berger, Bronwin Hanshew, Maggan Walstad, Amber Swindler, and Chelsie McAllister. Others attending: Mary Armstrong, Dr. Anne Millard, Crystal Alvarado, Tisa Seiler, Cam Shipp, Lynn Miller, Ella Tweten, Teri Long

Review current health orders in place and supporting/clarifying/guidance documents put out by VCHD Cam Shipp presented the Governor’s Orders stating that Gyms, fitness centers and Yoga classes will be closed. Brick and Mortar businesses such as hardware stores and grocery stores shall be limited to no more than 20 people except for the employees. All other essential business shall be limited to 10 people from March 19 to April 1, 2020. The closures of indoor dinning to patrons and take away orders. Large areas of congregations such as the Event Center will be closed, and all events canceled and will be enforced.  Cam asked the Board if they wanted him to go through all the Orders. Meagan stated that she had gone over them. Crystal asked if anyone wants to discuss the orders. Clay stated that they had read orders and it wasn’t necessary to go over them. No questions at this time. These are the orders and guidelines that were distributed by VCHD and emailed to the Board:
· 3/12/2020 BOH Prevention Letter
· 3/17/2020 VCHD Recommendations 
· 3/19/2020 Health Officer Order 2020-01 – limits grocery stores and hardware stores to 20 people; limits all other essential businesses to 10 people
· 3/19/2020 VC Guidelines to Whitehouse Order
· 3/28/2020 Health Officer Order 2020-02 – 14-day quarantine of all persons new to or leaving and returning to Valley County 
· 3/31/2020 Health Officer Order 2020-03 to clarify that Health Officer Order 2020-02 does not apply to any law enforcement officer, peace officer, or governmental agent.
· 3/31/2020 Order Clarification Protect Your Household
· 4/1/2020 Health Officer Order 2020-04 – Any work by an entity who has employees who have not been in Valley County for the last 14 days need to get permission from the Health Officer for this work to commence.
· 4/2/2020 HOO Questionnaire 2020-04 Fillable (by vendor applying to do work in Valley County)
Issue Board of Health order that enforces Governor’s order
Crystal stated the purpose of this meeting is that Dylan Jensen, County Attorney, had feels that  Valley County needs to have documentation that it is mirroring the Governor’s orders by completing this proposed order stating that we will strictly enforce the Governor’s order. Clay questioned that what VC already has in place won’t change. He was concerned that we would drop our orders and just follow the governor’s orders. He further stated that he feels it should be put out to the public that we have to follow the Governor’s orders, that VC Health Orders are still in place, and the public will continue to follow those as well as the Governor’s orders. We can be stricter than the Governor’s order. Mary stated that Dylan Jensen, County Attorney thought this was important from an enforcement standpoint and if a situation arises, we have the BOH directive to make it clearer and more justifiable at local level to enforce. Crystal will make that note when she sends it out to the Courier and KLTZ that VC residents still must follow the BOH order as well as the Governor’s orders. She will also send the signed Order to the City Police, Sheriff, Commissioners, and the Mayor.  Clay asked for the motion to approve the Order, Dr. Millard moved to approve, Maggan second it. Bronwin, Chelsie, Clay, Dr. Millard and Maggan voted yes. Motion carried. Crystal will sign the Board of Health Order 2020-01 representing the BOH and Clay will sign also as he is the Chairman of the BOH as a secondary. 
Chelsie asked about when this standing order from BOH regarding the public would be revoked. Crystal stated that it is a standing order till Dr. Millard does an ending order or extends it. Dr. Millard stated she had meetings with the Sheriff and hopefully the public will do what is requested of them, but it can be reported to Sheriff and City Police. Persons making reports must be willing to put in writing and put their name on it in case it goes to court.
Clay asked for meeting to be adjourned- Dr. Millard moved to adjourn and Maggan second.



Clay Berger, Chairman



Next meeting will be June 9,2020 at 5:15pm in the Courthouse Annex basement.  


